Fresno Bee

. NOTICE OF FINAL DECISION
FOR THE ISSUANCE OF AUTHORITY TO CONSTRUCT AND
THE PROPOSED SIGNIFICANT MODIFICATION OF FEDERALLY
MANDATED OPERATING PERMIT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control
District has made its final decision to issue an Authority to Construct to SFPP, LP
for bulk fuel terminal located at 4149 Maple Avenue in Fresno, California. The
applicant proposes to install an off-specification product truck unloading station.
During the noticing period, the applicant proposed to limit the number of
unloading events instead of the number of trucks unloaded. The number of
unloading events is calculated as the number of trucks multiplied by the number
of truck compartments. There is no change in emissions with the revision
(number of unloading events = number of trucks x number of compartments per
truck).

The District’'s analysis of the legal and factual basis for this proposed action,
project #C-1074133, is available for public inspection at the District office at the
address below. For additional information regarding this matter, please contact
Mr. Jim Swaney, Permit Services Manager, at (5659) 230-5900, or contact David
Warner, Director of Permit Services, in writing at SAN JOAQUIN VALLEY AIR
POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT, 1990 E. GETTYSBURG AVE, FRESNO, CA
93726-0244.



